
Meeting Title: ODOT Monthly Check-in Meeting

Date/Time: May 20, 2024 / 11:30 am - 11:40 pm

Attendees: ODOT: Jonathan Horowitz, Michael Watts, David McDonald, Anna Roller
Herrera: John Lenth, Jess Brown
DEQ: Wes Thomas

Location: Teams Meeting

Meeting Notes:

ODOT is completing their review of the draft DAP (~30% design) for HWY 30 SCMs. 
Consultant will make revisions to the draft DAP based on ODOT technical comments. After 
the DAP is finalized, Consultant will move forward into the "Advanced Plans," which 
represent a more detailed design.

•

In parallel with the DAP finalization and Advanced Plan development, ODOT is working on:
Right of Way legal descriptions for the SCMs that will involve ROW acquisition. These 
include WR-306 (West), WR-208, WR-211, OF-16, and OF-18.

○

Detailed subsurface utility study along HWY 30. While the construction contractor is 
ultimately responsible for managing utilities, ODOT believes that doing a more detailed 
utility study as part of the design work will result in more controlled construction costs 
and schedules.

○

Coordinating with other potentially interested parties near the work areas (e.g., the 
railroads). ODOT is also about to submit an Early Assistance package to the City of 
Portland with the goal of meeting with all of the potentially relevent City bureaus to 
clarify the overall City involvement, and the lead Bureau for various situations/sites. 
City involvement depends on several factors, including presence of utilities, ROW 
ownership, outfall ownership, and construction/development permits.

○

•

ODOT plans to use the ROW determinations and utility survey work to identify SCM projects 
that can be implemented as part of Phase 1 (2025) or Phase 2 (2026). Sites with ROW 
needs (~ 5 sites) or with more complex utility considerations (potentially ~3) would be 
sequenced as part of Phase 2. 

•

Rose Quarter project still moving forward. ODOT should have a better update about that 
project next month. At this point, all expect that the rose quarter project will be completed 
before Phase 2 work is completed in 2026.

•

ODOT will provide a copy of the final HWY 30 DAP plans to DEQ.•
ODOT will provide an updated project schedule over the summer. ODOT is targeting 
July/August timeframe.

•

DEQ received the SCM update memo and the Performance Monitoring Report and will 
review those in coordination with TCT.

•
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